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September 29, 2022 

 

 

 

          RE:  Notice of Construction 

                 S. River Street Waterline Improvement Project 

 

 

 

 

CONSTRUCTION: 

Trench Line Excavation, Inc. (TLX) will begin survey work on October 3, 2022.  Construction will begin at the 

north end at E. Fourth Street on October 10, 2022.  Work will proceed block-by-block south to E. Twelfth Street. 

Construction is anticipated finish near the end of December 2022. 
 

The Contractor will put in place a traffic plan to detour traffic around the construction zone when necessary. TLX will 

shut down one block of street at a time for construction. Emergency vehicle and local access will be allowed.  

Work hours are 7:00 am to 5:00 pm Monday through Friday each week except for holidays.  South River Street will re-

open to traffic at the end of each workday.  

 

WHAT YOU CAN DO: 

• Expect traffic delays due to construction. 

• Observe traffic control signs, watch for workers in the area, and drive with care. 

• Follow detours and closure signs for everyone’s safety. 

 

Homeowners, and residents, are encouraged to visit the project webpage for updates at:  

https://www.newbergoregon.gov/engineering/project/s-river-st-waterline-improvement-project. 

 
If you require accessibility accommodations or have concerns, please reach out to the contacts listed below so we can 

resolve the issue.  We appreciate your patience during this important work. 

 

Wyatt Axmaker, Foreman   Paul Chiu, PE   

Trench Line Excavation Inc   City of Newberg Project Manager   

# 503-927-4126     #503-554-1751  paul.chiu@newbergoregon.gov  
   

                              
Website: https://www.newbergoregon.gov/projects 

 

Project Background 
 

The City’s Water Master Plan, updated in 2021, has identified 

the existing 6-inch diameter cast iron water pipeline beneath  

S. River Street for replacement and upsizing. The new 12-inch 

diameter ductile water line will improve the following: 
 

1. Address failing pipe due to aging/higher maintenance; 

2. Increases fire flow capacity; and 

3. Provides seismic resiliency to your water system. 
 

 
Trench Line Excavation, Inc. (TLX) authorized for this project by 

Council Resolution No. 2022-3823. 

Información en Español #503-554-7763 email: engineering@newbergoregon.gov  
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